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	REPORT FOR:


	TRAFFIC & ROAD SAFETY ADVISORY PANEL

	Date of Meeting: 
	26th February  2019

	Subject: 


	INFORMATION REPORT

Petitions

1. Walton Drive, Harrow - Request for Controlled Parking Zone
2. Gainsborough Gardens, Edgware - Request for Controlled Parking Zone
3. Gordon Road – Review of existing Controlled Parking zone
4. Grimsdyke / Hillview Road / Hallam Gardens – Request for Controlled Parking Zone

5. Methuen Road / Chandos Crescent  / Milford Close – Objection to timings and hours of new parking controls

6. Penylan Place – Request for Controlled Parking zone 
7. Weighton Road – Request to remove right turn ban
8. Wealdstone CPZ Zone J – Impact on businesses  

9. The Chase, Pinner – Request for Controlled Parking Zone

10. Walpole Close – Request for additional hours of parking control
11. Roxborough Park and Roxborough Avenue – Request changes to existing parking arrangements
12. Whitchurch Lane – objection to double yellow lines

13. Whitchurch Avenue - Parking congestion 

14. Station Road / Hindes Road / Elmgrove Road - Request to make crossing safe

15. Headstone South - Request for low -  traffic neighbourhood

	Key Decision:
	No



	Responsible Officer :

	Paul Walker – Corporate Director, Community

	Portfolio Holder:


	Varsha Parmar – Portfolio Holder for Environment

	Exempt:
	No


	Decision subject to Call-in:
	No, report is for information

	Wards affected:
	Edgware, Marlborough, Hatch End, Greenhill, Harrow Weald, Wealdstone,


	Enclosures:
	None


	Section 1 – Summary 

This report sets out details of the petitions that have been received since the last TARSAP meeting and provides details of the Council’s investigations and findings where these have been undertaken. 
Recommendations: 

None, the report is for information only.

Reason:  

None, the report is for information only.


Section 2 – Report
Introductory paragraph

2.1 The purpose of this report is to inform the Panel about any new petitions received since the last meeting of TARSAP and the current status of any investigations and findings undertaken. 
2.2 No updates on the progress made with previous petitions will be reported because officers will liaise with the Chair of TARSAP and the Portfolio Holder directly regarding any further updates.


Options considered  

2.3 This report is provided only to update members on the status of petitions received by the Council that are within the terms of reference of TARSAP.
Background 

Petition 1 – Walton Drive, Wealdstone - Request for a controlled parking zone.
2.4 A petition containing 16 signatures was received by the Council on 24th October 2018. The petition states:

“Walton Drive Residents Petition- controlled parking zone request. I am aware that there will be potential costs with purchasing resident and visitors permits if this scheme was implemented” 

2.5 The request was added to the list of requests to be presented to the panel in the annual parking management report which is included on the agenda for this meeting. As members are aware all of the requests for parking schemes received during the year or already on the list for consideration are assessed against standard assessment factors agreed by TARSAP. The schemes are then ranked in order of priority and a suggested programme of schemes presented to the panel for their consideration and prioritisation for the forthcoming financial year ahead.

Petition 2 – Gainsborough Gardens, Queensbury – Request for a controlled parking zone
2.6 A petition containing 17 signatures was received by the Council in October 2018. The petition states:

“Request for parking controls for Gainsborough Gardens.”
2.7 The request was added to the list of requests to be presented to the panel in the annual parking management report which is included on the agenda for this meeting. As members are aware all of the requests for parking schemes received during the year or already on the list for consideration are assessed against standard assessment factors agreed by TARSAP. The schemes are then ranked in order of priority and a suggested programme of schemes presented to the panel for their consideration and prioritisation for the forthcoming financial year ahead.

Petition 3 – Gordon Road, Wealdstone – Review of the existing controlled parking zone

2.8 A petition containing 27 signatures was received by the Council in October 2018. The petition states:

“We the undersigned call upon Harrow Council to urgently carry out a review of the controlled parking zone in our area as it is increasingly difficult to park in the evenings”.
2.9 This request was added to the list to be presented to the panel in the annual parking management report which is included on the agenda for this meeting. As members are aware all of the requests for parking schemes received during the year or already on the list for consideration are assessed against standard assessment factors agreed by TARSAP. The schemes are then ranked in order of priority and a suggested programme of schemes presented to the panel for their consideration and prioritisation for the forthcoming financial year ahead.

Petition 4 – Grimsdyke Road, Hillview Road, Hallam Gardens, Hatch End – Request for a controlled parking zone
2.10 A petition containing 94 signatures was received by the Council in November 2018. The petition states:

“Petition to Harrow Council to introduce controlled parking zones in Grimsdyke / Hillview Road / Hallam Gardens- HA5”
2.11 This request was added to the list to be presented to the panel in the annual parking management report which is included on the agenda for this meeting. As members are aware all of the requests for parking schemes received during the year or already on the list for consideration are assessed against standard assessment factors agreed by TARSAP. The schemes are then ranked in order of priority and a suggested programme of schemes presented to the panel for their consideration and prioritisation for the forthcoming financial year ahead.

Petition 5 – Methuen Road, Chandos Crescent, Milford Close, Edgware - Objection to timings and hours of new parking controls 
2.12 A petition containing 79 signatures was received by the Council in October 2018. The petition states:

“We the undersigned are concerned about the impact of new parking restrictions imposed by Harrow Council on our roads. We strongly object to the timings and days of operations of the parking restrictions of 8:30am to 8:30pm Monday to Saturday. This is causing serious problems to residents, guests, carers and other service providers to the residents of these roads. We request Harrow Council to urgently review the timings and days of the parking restrictions on our roads.”   
2.13 The council does not impose controlled parking schemes on residents. Requests for parking schemes are demand led and are usually initiated by the residents themselves based on petitions and representations received.
2.14 Parking restrictions are only introduced following extensive public engagement and consultation, including statutory consultation. Where a majority of residents support parking controls and this been demonstrated through the consultation process then a scheme will be implemented on that basis.

2.15 In this case the informal survey results indicated an extremely high level of support for the introduction of parking controls, 81% in favour, and 67% of respondents preferred parking controls to operate Monday to Saturday 8.30am – 8.30pm.
2.16 On that basis the Portfolio Holder (PH) for Environment agreed that the scheme should progress to the legal notification stage (statutory consultation) to implement a new CPZ (Zone O) operational Monday to Saturday between 8.30am to 8.30pm in Chandos Crescent, Overbrook Walk 1-42, Methuen Road, Methuen Close and Milford Gardens. 
2.17 The Legal notification process was carried out between 18th January 2018 and 7th February 2018 and all comments and objections were considered by the PH before deciding to proceed to implementation.
2.18 The scheme was implemented in June 2018 and in accordance with the current policy there is no review planned for this area in the near future.
Petition 6 – Penylan Place, Edgware – Request for a controlled parking zone 
2.19 A petition containing 13 signatures was received by the Council in October 2018. The petition states:
“The petition has been set up to ask Harrow Council to include our road Penylan Place in the nearby residents parking zone, or to set up restricted parking hour windows during the working day (Monday – Friday). 
The more people that sign this petition to indicate support, the greater the chance that the Council will listen to us and assist with the non-resident parking issue we face during the week. We plan to present this petition to the APE traffic committee. They are holding a meeting on the 31st October 2018.” 
2.20 This request has been added to the list of requests to be presented to the panel in the annual parking management report which is included on the agenda for this meeting. As members are aware all of the requests for parking schemes received during the year or already on the list for consideration are assessed against standard assessment factors agreed by TARSAP. The schemes are then ranked in order of priority and a suggested programme of schemes presented to the panel for their consideration and prioritisation for the forthcoming financial year ahead
Petition 7 – Weighton Road, Harrow Weald – Request to remove right turn ban
2.21 A petition containing 45 signatures was received by the Council in October 2018. The petition states:
“We the undersigned, being residents of Weighton Road, ask that the Council remove the no right turn into the High Road.

Along with the NRT out of Waitrose this has caused a great deal of inconvenience and has put pressure on the mini roundabout at Long Elmes.
We would also request better enforcement of the no parking on double yellow lines as there are often up to 5 or 6 cars parked on them. This is very dangerous as cars turning left from the High Road have to go the wrong side of the road and are not able to see if someone is coming down the road. If so they can be left sticking into the High Road until that vehicle reverses to let them in. The grass verges and bollards from the High Road to the back of the shops are also inconvenient, especially for the dustmen.” 
2.22 Local authorities are required to carry out studies into traffic collisions and road safety problems and in the light of the studies take such measures as appropriate to prevent traffic collisions in the future. In order to meet this statutory requirement an annual programme of Local Safety Schemes is prepared and submitted to Transport for London (TfL) for funding in accordance with the Mayors vision zero policy to reduce killed and serious accidents across London.
 
2.23 The traffic island and restriction preventing the right turn out of Weighton Road together with the banned right turn restriction out of Waitrose were introduced to eliminate right turn vehicular movements in the vicinity of the pelican pedestrian crossing. This was a safety measure designed to eliminate the vehicular conflicts which were the main causation factor in the collisions in this location. The scheme was implemented primarily to improve pedestrian safety and congestion in this busy section of the High Road. These measures formed part of a number of safety measures introduced to address the high level of personal injury collisions along the High Road as part of a local safety scheme.
 

2.24 Motorists exiting Waitrose that wish to go northbound are expected to turn around at the mini-roundabout at the junction of Long Elmes. Similarly, motorists exiting Weighton Road wishing to go southbound will need to turn left, go up to the Uxbridge Road roundabout and turn around. Local residents who are familiar with the area can also utilise Long Elmes via Maricas Avenue or via the rear service road in order to exit onto the High Road. 
2.25 The issue of vehicles parking on double yellow lines close to the junction has been referred to the Parking Operations team for them to consider the necessary enforcement action required.

2.26 As a result of the concerns raised in the petition the Council is considering introducing further loading restrictions in the area to prevent obstructive parking in this location and to alleviate congestion at the Weighton Road / High Road junction.
Petition 8 – Wealdstone CPZ  Zone J – Impact on businesses  
2.27 A petition containing 167 signatures was received by the Council in October 2018 from a local business in Masons Avenue. The petition states:
“This is in reference to the J CPZ that has been introduced. We wish to inform on the severe impact that it is having on our business, and also the fact that a number of our customers have been ticketed. The start of the zone is at the corner and easily missable. The sign only shows a loading restriction, and the road itself has a single yellow line. We would please request that the zone be reverted to its old restrictions allowing us to conduct our business as before. It would only take the start of the zone to be moved to where the pay and display machine is situated.”  
2.28 The introduction of an expanded controlled parking zone J with longer operational hours in a large part of Wealdstone in between the Leisure Centre and the A409 was introduced following an extensive legal notification (statutory consultation) with all the businesses and residents. Residents in many streets that were within the previous CPZ zone CA as well as roads / and or sections of roads which were not within the extents of a controlled parking zone petitioned the council to include them in a new zone to help deter long term commuter parking caused by the local businesses, shoppers as well as those using nearby bus and train stations.

2.29 The signs have been checked on site and meet the required standards set out in legislation for enforcement purposes.

2.30 The suggestions put forward in the petition from the businesses to revert back to the old CPZ zone times are noted, however, this would simply reverse the situation back to how it was when there were significant on –street parking pressures and disregard the views of a large number of local residents that also responded to the consultation.  Making a significant change such as this would require the same extensive and lengthy consultative and legal process to be undertaken to the original one recently carried out.
2.31 It is currently the policy of the panel not to review new parking zones once they have been introduced because the council already has a surplus of requests for new parking schemes on the list and public concerns continue to be expressed that it takes too long to implement parking schemes and that the programme is slow to respond to community needs.
2.32 Whilst we appreciate the comments raised by the businesses and we sympathise with their views we believe that there is sufficient parking provision within the Wealdstone Town Centre area already, for example there is a large multi-story car park by Canning Road which is a short walk from the High Street and there are pay and display parking bays further along Masons Avenue and also in Headstone Drive. 
Petition 9 – The Chase, Pinner - Request for controlled parking zone  

2.33 A petition containing 35 signatures was received by the Council in December 2018. The petition states:

“I/We hereby confirm we fully support petitioning Harrow Council to consider our application for Controlled Parking Zone in our street. The permitted hours that best suit our needs are:

Monday – Friday       10am – 12noon & 4pm – 7pm

Saturday                    10am – 12noon.”

2.34 This request has been added to the list of requests to be presented to the panel in the annual parking management report which is included on the agenda for this meeting. As members are aware all of the requests for parking schemes received during the year or already on the list for consideration are assessed against standard assessment factors agreed by TARSAP. The schemes are then ranked in order of priority and a suggested programme of schemes presented to the panel for their consideration and prioritisation for the forthcoming financial year ahead
Petition 10 – Walpole Close, Hatch End - Request for CPZ zone WC operational Monday – Saturday 10-11am to be extended to Monday to Saturday 10-11am and 3-4pm  
2.35 A petition containing 11 signatures was received by the Council in November 2018. The petition states:
“Petition to amend parking restriction in Walpole Close for residents of Walpole Close only. To add an additional restriction of 3-4 pm Monday – Saturday” 
2.36 This request has been added to the list of requests to be presented to the panel in the annual parking management report which is included on the agenda for this meeting. As members are aware all of the requests for parking schemes received during the year or already on the list for consideration are assessed against standard assessment factors agreed by TARSAP. The schemes are then ranked in order of priority and a suggested programme of schemes presented to the panel for their consideration and prioritisation for the forthcoming financial year ahead
Petition 11 – Roxborough Park and Roxborough Avenue, Harrow on the Hill - Request for changes to be made to the current parking arrangements.
2.37 A petition containing 54 signatures was received by the Council in November 2018. The petition states:
“We the undersigned would like to request that the following changes are made to the current parking arrangements on Roxborough Park and Roxborough Avenue. 
· Extend the double yellow lines restriction from the junction with Bessborough Road to the Car Park entrance of Carspec`s House on Roxborough Avenue, to allow vehicles to turn safely in and out of the junction and allow safer exit/entrance for houses No. 1-7. 
· Introduce double yellow lines at the entrance to Hobart Court, ( Roxborough Ave) car park and garages, and remove one of the car park bays. This is to allow entrance for the council refuse vehicles and allow Emergency Services easy access up and down the top end of Roxborough Ave. Currently the refuse lorry has to drive over the grass to gain access and this is causing a safety issue in winter due to mud on the pavement. 
· Introduce a waiting time restriction on the free parking bays at the top left hand side of Roxborough Park from 11am to 12 am to allow better use by residents, church goers and parents at school drop off and collection time, currently blocked all day by commuters.”
2.38 The request to extend and introduce additional yellow lines will be assessed as a part of the local safety parking schemes programme (LSPP) using assessment criteria previously agreed by the Panel. The assessment criteria for all such requests includes such factors as traffic flows/speeds, pedestrian flows, occurrence of personal injury accidents, the degree to which parking affects access/visibility and the nature of the request. If the threshold score required for intervention is satisfied a scheme will be added to the programme and will be batched and then progressed through design, consultation and implementation phases.

2.39 The request to introduce a timed restriction and remove an existing parking bay has been added to the list of requests to be presented to the panel in the annual parking management report which will be considered at tonight’s meeting. 
2.40 As members are aware all of the requests for parking schemes received during the year or already on the list for consideration are assessed against standard assessment factors agreed by TARSAP. The schemes are then ranked in order of priority and a suggested programme of schemes presented to the panel for their consideration and prioritisation for the forthcoming financial year ahead.
Petition 12 – Whitchurch Lane, Canons Park – objection to double yellow lines
2.41 A petition containing 87 signatures was received by the Council in January 2019. The petition states:
“ We object to the proposed double yellow lines TMO on Whitchurch Gardens, Whitchurch CIose and Woodstead Grove as it will simply create more congestion on other parts of our streets, there will be less parking spaces overall, and our street is already a very safe and very quiet cul de sac so it is totally unnecessary, unwarranted and costly proposal. Please therefore reduce the scale of the overall TMO ref DP 2018 -24.”   
2.42 The double yellow lines proposed in Whitchurch Gardens, Whitchurch CIose and Woodstead Grove are designed to prevent vehicles from obstructing the entrances in order to improve access and visibility. The proposals are consistent with the councils approach to introducing double yellow lines on corners when carrying out reviews of parking in an agreed area. 
2.43 The introduction of waiting restrictions allows the council to enforce the well-established rules of the Highway Code. All comments, petitions and formal objections to the advertised TMO will be collated and reported to the PH before a final decision is made on whether the restrictions will be implemented or not. 
Petition 13 – Whitchurch Avenue, Canons Park – Request measures to relieve parking congestion

2.44 A petition containing 19 signatures was received by the Council in December 2018. The petition states:
“We the undersigned residents of Whitchurch Avenue, Edgware HA8 are concerned about congestion on Whitchurch Avenue. As the road is narrow, we have been facing problems of parking congestion but the problem has gone completely out of control since the introduction of CPZ in Chandos Crescent. Cars are now parked on both side of the road, resulting in regular chaos. This is causing enormous hardship to residents and we request Harrow Council to take immediate action.”

2.45 This request has been added to the list of requests to be presented to the panel in the annual parking management report which is included on the agenda for this meeting. As members are aware all of the requests for parking schemes received during the year or already on the list for consideration are assessed against standard assessment factors agreed by TARSAP.
Petition 14 - Station Road / Hindes Road / Elmgrove Road, Harrow  – Request to make crossing safe
2.46 A petition containing 263 signatures was received by the Council in January 2019. The petition states:
“Petition by Harrow residents to Harrow Council to make safe the crossing at the junction of Station Road, Elmgrove Road and Hindes Road” 

2.47 Concerns about the location of the school at a busy junction on a strategic road were raised during the planning process by the Highways team, and additional modelling information for the junction was requested by the applicant. Following further analysis of this information no changes to the signal timings were deemed necessary.
2.48 It should also be noted that prior to the opening of the school the Education Authority’s transport consultant submitted a transport assessment (TA). The TA did not highlight any particular road safety concerns or potential issues around the site or at the junction of Station Road / Hindes Road / Elmgrove Road and therefore no physical interventions were recommended in the TA. 
2.49 The council has been in dialogue with representatives of the St Jerome`s for some time regarding road safety issues which they have raised since the school opened in September 2016.

2.50 Officers have met with the Head Teacher of the school and school governors to discuss their road safety concerns on several separate occasions. As a result school warning signs were introduced around the school and the council commissioned an independent safety review of the Station Road / Hindes Road / Elmgrove Road junction in June 2018.

2.51 The concerns raised by the school mainly stem from the number of parents and pupils using the east / west signalised crossing and visa versa from the Tesco`s side of Hindes Road towards the school which is located at the junction of Station Road and Elmgrove Road. For a brief period in the mornings and afternoons the refuge island in the middle of the junction cannot cope with the number of pedestrians crossing the road. 

2.52 There is currently guard railing positioned on the refuge island and the adjacent footway which is intended to protect pedestrians from motorised vehicles and to channel pedestrians into safe areas on the crossing and footway. 
2.53 The safety review recommended that the removal of this guardrail , partially or fully, may not significantly increase capacity at the refuge island and it may also lead to conflicts between vehicles and pedestrians if overcrowding forces pedestrians to wait in close proximity to traffic.

2.54 The report further recommended that the layout of the junction could be reviewed with the aim of widening the refuge island approximately 0.5 metres. This would allow the refuge island and crossing to operate at a slightly increased capacity. 

2.55 If this option were pursued it would result in kerb lines, drainage, street furniture and the traffic signal heads having to be relocated. This would have an impact on traffic movement and road capacity which would need to be reviewed by Transport for London (TfL) who own and operate all traffic signals in London as this would affect the performance of the junction. 
2.56 In recognition of this the council has approached TfL’s signals sub-contractor, Telent, to assess the impact of any widening suggested in the technical report and is awaiting the outcome of their investigation.
Petition 15 - Headstone South area – Request for low traffic Neighbourhood
2.57 A petition containing 390 signatures was received by the Council in February 2019. The petition states:
“We the undersigned, residents of the London Borough of Harrow, call upon Harrow Council to implement a low traffic neighbourhood in the area bounded by Headstone Gardens, Parkside Way , Station Road (North Harrow), Pinner Road and Harrow View.
We call upon the council to close minor roads to motor vehicles at key points to prevent them being used as shortcuts, while allowing access to properties. This will create a safe, pleasant street environment, allowing people to travel on foot or by cycle (including adapted cycles, wheelchairs, cargo bikes and mobility scooters), improving people’s health and quality of life.”
2.58 The council recognises that some residents in the Headstone South ward would support road closures in their area as demonstrated by the submission of the petition above because of the obvious advantages of a lack of through traffic, potential health benefits and a quieter environment. 
2.59 Permanent road closures can be an effective, self-enforcing, means of stopping vehicular through traffic movements like the mini Holland cycle scheme in Waltham Forest which some members of the Panel visited last year.
2.60 However, the effect of introducing a low traffic neighbourhood would need to be carefully considered and balanced against the impact on the wider transport network and the likelihood that this would displace traffic to the surrounding streets and potentially inconvenience some local residents given the large area suggested.
2.61 In addition the introduction of a significant number of road closures over a wide area could have an impact on buses and the emergency services, particularly in areas where reports of congestion and delays are common.
2.62 The funds available to the council for the creation of a low traffic neighbourhood are extremely limited and cannot be accommodated within the annual Transport for London (TfL) Local Implementation Plan budget allocation which has been fully committed for 2019/20 for an agreed programme of investment. A scheme such as this can only be facilitated through a Liveable Neighbourhood bid submitted to TfL which would be subject to a competitive bidding process between boroughs in accordance with criteria set by TfL. 
2.63 In this year a bid has already been submitted for Wealdstone by the TfL November 2018 deadline for schemes to commence in 2019/20. The next opportunity to bid will be by the November 2019 deadline for schemes commencing in 2020/21.
2.64 Members should note that the TfL Local Transport Funding item on the agenda for this meeting includes the proposal from Harrow Cyclists and their Healthy Streets for Harrow document which focuses on low cost modal filters and low traffic neighbourhoods. Members therefore have the option to choose and fund  this item in order to undertake a feasibility study  on the proposal and to assess whether this would be suitable for a Liveable Neighbourhood bid to TfL later on in the year.
Staffing/workforce 

2.65 The review of petitions has been undertaken using existing staff resources within the Traffic, Highways & Asset Management Team supported by technical consultants as required.

Performance issues




2.66 The development of any schemes arising from petitions would support the wider aims, objectives and targets in the current Transport Local Implementation Plan 2 (LIP2) and draft LIP3 and help to deliver Harrow’s corporate priorities and in particular building a better Harrow.

 Environmental Implications

2.67 The development of any schemes arising from petitions would accord with the current Transport Local Implementation Plan (LIP2) and draft LIP3 which have both undergone a Strategic Environmental Assessment (SEA). The SEA has indicated that there are environmental benefits from delivering the proposed programme of investment which includes all of the current measures and initiatives that could potentially be suggested as mitigations.
2.68 Key population and human health benefits include reducing reliance on travel by car, reducing casualties, reducing congestion, encouraging active travel and improving air quality.  There are public health benefits associated with increased active travel which can reduce diabetes and obesity levels.

Risk Management Implications

2.69 Risk included on Directorate risk register?  No


2.70 The development of any schemes arising from a petition would be subject to separate risk assessments.

2.71 There is a requirement to undertake a design risk assessment during scheme development under the Construction (Design & Management) Regulations in order to manage any potential health and safety risks.

Legal implications

2.72 There are no legal implications.

Financial Implications

2.73 There are no direct financial implications. Any suggested measures in the report that require further investigation would be taken forward using existing resources and funding. 

Equalities Implications / Public Sector Equality Duty
2.74 The petitions raise issues about issues that affect the traffic and transportation programmes of work as well as identifying new areas of work for investigation. The officer’s response to a petition will indicate a suggested way forward in each case. 

2.75 If members subsequently suggest that officers should develop detailed schemes or proposals to address any of the concerns raised in the petitions these will accord with the Council’s current Transport Local Implementation Plan (LIP2) or proposed draft LIP3 both of which have been subject to a full Equalities Impact Assessment. These Equalities Impact Assessments have been identified as having no negative impact on any protected equality groups and demonstrate positive impacts on the disability and age equality groups.

Council Priorities

2.76 Any findings or investigations in response to petitions detailed in the report support the Harrow ambition plan and will contribute to achieving the administration’s priorities:

· Making a difference for the vulnerable
· Making a difference for communities

· Making a difference for local businesses

· Making a difference for families
Section 3 - Statutory Officer Clearance

	
	
	
	on behalf of the

	Name: Jessie Man
	
	
	Chief Financial Officer

	Date: 12/02/19
	
	
	


	Ward Councillors notified:


	YES

	EqIA carried out:

EqIA cleared by: 
	NO, a full EQIA has been undertaken on LIP2 & LIP3 which covers this work area. A separate EqIA is therefore not necessary.


Section 4 - Contact Details and Background Papers

Contact:  

Barry Philips

Tel: 020 8424 1437, Fax: 020 8424 7662, E-mail: barry.philips@harrow.gov.uk  

Background Papers: 

Previous TARSAP reports
Decision Records
Public and statutory consultation documents highlighted in the report
Petitions
PH Reports
	Call-In Waived by the Chair of Overview and Scrutiny Committee

(for completion by Democratic Services staff only)


	
	YES/ NO / NOT APPLICABLE*

*  Delete as appropriate
If No, set out why the decision is urgent with reference to 4b - Rule 47 of the Constitution.



